# SINGLETON C.E. PRIMARY SCHOOL



Charlton Road Singleton West Sussex PO18 0HP Phone: 01243 811679 Fax: 01243 811775

E-Mail: office@singleton.w-sussex.sch.uk www.singleton.w-sussex.sch.uk

Headteacher: Mr Christopher Todd MA(Ed)

17<sup>th</sup> July 2015

### Newsletter Number 13

Dear Parents/Carers.

Many thanks to those who came to support the performances of 'Pirates of the Curry Bean' earlier this week. The children performed extremely well and we were very proud of them all. The collection raised over £130 for school funds – thank you!

We are very sorry to be saying goodbye to Mrs Chesshire & Mrs Fielder, who are moving on to other schools from September. We have greatly appreciated their enthusiasm and dedication to the school, thank them for all their hard work and wish them all the best for the future. We will miss them greatly. A presentation will be made at the end of year service on Tuesday.

## Dates for the term

Monday 20 <sup>th</sup> July	Year 6 Leaver's Outing – letter already sent
Tuesday 21 <sup>st</sup> July – 1.30pm	End of Year service – Singleton Church – all
PLEASE NOTE SLIGHTLY LATER START TIME	welcome
Wednesday 22 <sup>nd</sup> July	LAST DAY OF TERM
Friday 4 <sup>th</sup> September	FIRST DAY OF AUTUMN TERM

NOT YET PAID FOR SWIMMING THIS YEAR – NOW IS THE TIME TO SETTLE UP BEFORE THE SUMMER BREAK!

## **Record Breakers - Summer Reading Challenge 2015**















This year's Record Breakers Summer Reading Challenge, produced by The Reading Agency, in association with Guinness World Records, launched in all libraries on **Saturday 11 July 2015**.

Record Breakers will bring together the worlds of fact and fiction, challenging young readers to explore some of the astonishing real life achievements and world records featured in the Guinness World Records books. Collecting stickers as they go, young readers will discover weird, wonderful and wacky records from around the world in 6 different categories: cool tech, way to go!, the big stuff, animal magic, human touch and action! adventure!

The scheme is free and flexible for all families and children just need to read 6 books by **Saturday 12<sup>th</sup> September 2015.** Children will receive rewards for each book they read and those that read all six will receive a medal and certificate. Check the website for details of what's happening near you - www.westsussex.gov.uk/readingchallenge - or visit your local library.

#### School uniform

As the summer holidays come closer and the 'Back to School' signs appear in the shops (!) a reminder of the Autumn/Winter school uniform in case you wish to stock up:

A navy school sweatshirt\* or cardigan\* with a red polo shirt\*.

Grey trousers or grey skirt.

Navy, fleece-lined showerproof jacket\* (optional)

Socks should be grey or white. Tights should be grey, black or navy.

Shoes should be sensible 'school' shoes and not trainers, boots or open-toed sandals.

#### PE Kit

All children need a PE kit which should be kept in school at all times in a PE bag (supplied by the school). Red T shirt\* with plain navy shorts.

All children need plimsolls (or trainers) to change into for outdoor PE lessons. We prefer black elasticated or velcro plimsolls for the younger children.

Navy jogging trousers may be worn in cold weather.

Swimming All children need a swimming costume/trunks and a towel. A bag is supplied by the school.

Items marked with an asterisk are available to purchase from the school.

#### ALL ITEMS SHOULD BE CLEARLY NAMED

Thank you for encouraging your child to take pride in their school uniform.

This is the last newsletter of the year. Many thanks to all parents for their support over the year. Looking back it has been a busy year with lots going on – not least our memorable 50<sup>th</sup> anniversary celebrations back in October.

We hope you have an enjoyable summer and continue to enjoy the sunshine!! See you on Friday 4<sup>th</sup> September!

Yours sincerely,

Christopher Todd Headteacher